
From: Elaine Quigley 

Sent: 05 June 2023 10:39 

To: Planning Planning 

Subject: FW: Objection to Plannelaineing permission 

 
Hi 

 

Please redact and upload to ref 2022/5392/P to Trim and acknowledge on M3. 

 

Thanks 

 

Elaine 

 

 

Subject: Objection to Plannelaineing permission 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

 
Hello Elaine 
 
I’m Troy Robertson Johnson from Flat 26, Searle house NW8 7EB. I have lived here since the 
block  was built back in 2014. I am a vulnerable man who is severely disabled and I require 24 hour 
care. I have a spinal injury and learning disabilities.  I need continuous access to my flat as I am in a 
wheelchair, and unable to walk, and require easy access and working lifts at all times. 
 
I have lived here since Searle House was built and had to live here through the disruption of the  work 
that was done back then to both finish  Searle House and through the building of Benjamin House(2 
years of hell), with nuisances from dirt, pests and noise etc.  I will suffer once again from extensive 
and prolonged noise disturbances/access problems/disruptions to services and from pests if this 
proposed development goes ahead.  
 
Should it go ahead, I will have nowhere else to go to escape the situation, as I am paralysed and bed-
bound. I also have a lot of expensive property and sensitive electronic medical equipment which is at 
risk in my flat from dirt and vibration. When scaffolding is put up I will be at risk of being robbed if 
there is scaffolding outside my property and robbers will have easy access to my flat. I feel my mental 
health will be severely affected by this lengthy building project. 
 
I am very much against this development proposal.  If you wish to discuss this further please contact 
my mother who can speak to you on my behalf. 
 
Yours sincerely 



 
Troy Robertson-Johnson 
 
 
 
 
 . 
 


